
 
 
 
March 24, 2023 
 
Vice Mayor Dan Wu 
Lexington Faye:e Urban County Government 
200 East Main Street 
Lexington, KY 40504 
 
Dear Vice Mayor Wu: 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support of AVOL Kentucky and all our community’s nonprofit sector. 
Your support conSnues to affirm the important role nonprofits play not only in caring for our 
community’s most vulnerable ciSzens, but also as an important partner with local government 
that creates an extended reach.  
 
As we discussed on Wednesday, the following list includes several projects AVOL is 
contemplaSng for implementaSon at Stonewall Terrace, our new office locaSon plus 26 
affordable permanent housing units dedicated for medically vulnerable Lexingtonians. 
 
$700 for sound absorbing panels in AVOL’s community room. Our 64-person meeSng space 
allows for educaSonal sessions, community meeSng space, and socializaSon gatherings. Sound 
absorbing panels installed will cut down on echo that is currently interfering with clear sound 
and slightly distorted audio/visual funcSoning. 
 
$1500 to install a smart board in AVOL’s community room. A smart board will allow for 
improved technology in the delivery of educaSonal programs and workshops.  
 
$2500 to begin an outdoor medita5on garden space. A meditaSon space will provide a safe 
space for persons served by AVOL and Stonewall Terrace to enjoy the outdoors, view nature, 
and be revived and engaged. 
 
$5000 to install an outdoor picnic concrete pad. A picnic area will allow our picnic tables to be 
installed on a solid surface out of the way of lawn mowers. A picnic area will allow for our 
clients, residents, and their families to further enjoy the beauSful outdoor space at Stonewall 
Terrace as well as for outdoor meeSngs and workshops. 
 



$15000 to install a covered gazebo to be installed on the above-menSoned concrete pad. A 
gazebo/pavilion will allow the picnic area and tables to be under cover out of the sun and 
weather.  
 
We appreciate your consideraSon of any of these important projects for funding. All the above 
projects will enhance the Stonewall Terrace experience for those in our community seeking 
wellness.  
 
Thank you for your vital leadership in our community. We are enjoying watching you in acSon at 
City Hall! Keep up the great work.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jon Parker, ExecuSve Director 
AVOL Kentucky, Inc. 
1824 Hill Rise Drive STE 100 
Lexington, KY 40504 
jon@avolky.org 
(859) 440-7290 
 
 
 
       $ 


